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Meeting Minutes for October 5, 2010 Meeting at Atlantic City, NJ 

· The Structural Reliability Sub Group meeting was held after the plenary session and Offshore Group work session. The following attended the meeting:


Dan Dolan
MMI Engineering


Brian Petersen
Applied Physical Sciences Corp


Frank Puskar
Energo Engineering


Gerry Houlahan 
Moffatt & Nichol


Lance Manuel
University of Texas 


Lori Medley
BOEMRE


Mehedi Rahid
Moffatt & Nichol


Mehrdad Saidi
JP Kenny 


Morten Andersen
DNV


Qing Yu
ABS


Ron Heffron
Moffatt & Nichol

· Dan reviewed the initial assignment of the writing team leads. Comments from meeting attendees were discussed and the revised assignment list was approved by all participants. Saidi raised a question about the possibility of splitting the assigned section further into sub-sections. Dan indicated that it would be up to each writing team to decide after having discussions within the team.

· Dan reviewed the process of developing the wrapper document and indicated that the schedule should be followed by each writing team. A draft guideline needs to be ready for the group internal review by the end of December 2010. For the first revision, the main goal is to develop a wrapper document with necessary changes and at the same time tabulate the enhancements and identified technical issues for further study. 

· A bi-weekly call among the full group was proposed by Dan and agreed by all participants. The intent is to resolve the technical issues and review the progress of each writing group. Frank commented that it would also be valuable to discuss the potential issues across different sections.

· Frank summarized the approach he planned to use to prepare for the wrapper document for the “Foundation” section. The latest API RP 2GEO will be used as the main source of input.

· The participants had a general discussions regarding the intended level of safety, return period of design environmental conditions and hurricane effects.

· Ron suggested communicating with the developers of IEC 61400-3 to get access to the commentary or supporting documents that can provide background information for those design criteria given in IEC. Dan agreed to take action to contact Sandy, Jason, or Tim for the input.

· The Offshore Group was reconvened after the breakout meeting of each sub-group. Brian Naughton of Group 2 raised questions on (1) site assessment requirements, (2) concrete foundation, and (3) the safety factors for transport, instillation and offshore operations. Dan indicated that item (1) and (3) would be covered by the Group 1, but limited efforts would be directed to (2) concrete foundation. Walt recommended evaluating the level of effort required to provide more comprehensive coverage on concrete foundations.
Next Meeting
· The next scheduled group meeting is a phone conference at 8:00am PST on Tuesday, Oct 19th 


